
Workshop to highlight initiatives in the sound management of chemicals 
 
New York/Geneva, 30 November 2009: Chemicals touch on many aspects of 
development and affects drinking water, air and food quality. Their sound management is 
needed for healthy people and environments, as well as ecosystems, and is central to 
sustainable human development.  
 
Significant progress on the sound management pesticides and other 

chemicals of priority concern. These include addressing issues such as open burning of 
plastic wastes, heavy metals in toys, and stockpiles of obsolete pesticides.  Taken 
together these initiatives highlight various factors that contribute to the better 
management of chemicals: 
 

1) Making chemicals a priority in national development plans  
2) Involving stakeholders  
3) Using a more integrated and multi-sectoral approach in programmes 
4) Improving legislation  
5) Improving international cooperation  
6) Sharing information and knowledge  
7) Taking a full life-cycle view when assessing and managing chemicals  
8) Increasing research the promotion of alternatives 

 
The 2002 Johannesburg World Summit on Sustainable Development set a goal that by 
2020, chemicals are produced and used in ways that minimize significant adverse impacts 
on the environment and human health. In preparation for the 18

th session of the 
Commission on Sustainable Development (CSD-18, New York, May 2010), the Division 
for Sustainable Development of the United Nations Department of Economic and Social 
JCment of the United Na
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